Fort Hunter Free Library Board of Trustees
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
September 11, 2023

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees Fort Hunter Free Library was called to order at 6:24 pm by President Beverly Osborne. Members present were Stacey Delaney, Ava Douglass, Linda Dufel, Glenda Eager, Barbara Lampkin, Beth Osborne, Lynn Otto, Kara Travis. 
Excused: Sue Nacco

Secretary Report: 
Minutes from the June 2023 meeting were handed out and read by Beverly Osborne. The heading needs to be changed. Minutes will be adjusted to make the necessary correction.
Motion to approve, as corrected:  Lynn Otto, Ava Douglass.
Motion Carried.

Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer’s Report was emailed prior to the meeting. 
Treasurer’s Report has been filed for audit.

Old Business:
The Summer Reading Program: all of the programs were great. Thank you to Letah Graff for her outstanding work with the Summer Reading Program.

Book, Bake & Rummage Sale: $770.30 was earned with this fundraiser. Thank you, Lynn, for your hard work! 

New Business:
MVLS Circulation Restrictions: Judi Steiger had ordered a children’s book, “I’m Not Vaccinated and That’s OK” at the request of a patron. MVLS wouldn’t give it a barcode as they considered it to be controversial and misleading.  

Library Collections Policy: Bev had emailed prior to the meeting a draft Library Collections Policy for review and asked for edits and comments. A few people hadn’t seen that email, so the policy will be re-sent to the Board and voted on during the October meeting. 

Security Cameras: Judi had heard that other libraries were looking at getting security cameras for their parking lots, and it has been suggested as a “best practice” for all member libraries, even though we haven’t had any issues in our parking lot. Bev is trying to find a grant that would cover the expense of buying the cameras.

MVLS Annual Meeting: The meeting is being held on October 4. There is no additional information currently.

Grants: The Library received funds from the CTW grant last year and will be applying for that grant again this year. Any monies received from CTW must be used for educational purposes. We also received $500 from New York State’s Dream & Do program. This is an annual grant. 

Hannaford Bags: We have been chosen as a recipient for the month of October of the Hannaford Community Bag program (the Amsterdam store). During the month of October, a dollar from the purchase of a “community” bag will go to the library.

Halloween: Once again, Town of Florida will be holding a “Trunk or Treat” event on October 28, 4:30-6:00. It has just started being advertised. Do we want to participate, have a table?

Burnt Hills Melody Makers: Ava had reached out to The Burnt Hills Melody Makers about possibly having a dance in the Town Hall at some point next year. They have a sliding fee, which is anywhere from “free” to a couple thousand dollars. We all decided we are interested in following up on this next year.

The sign in the parking lot for the Library needs to be re-done. The decal of the bookshelf is coming off, and the rest of the sign is faded. Bev reached out to the person who originally made and installed the sign. She will have to follow up. 

Stacey Delaney has had a new book published, “The Adventures of Layla the Lovable Dog: The Story of Going to Doggie Training Classes!”. She will be holding a public reading at the Library on September 23 at 10:30 am. Stacey will also be holding a quilting demo in November.

Basket Raffle: We will again be holding a Holiday Basket Raffle. Baskets need to be turned into the Library by the week before Thanksgiving. More details next month.

Director’s Report:
The Director’s Report was emailed prior to the meeting.
Barb made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Stacey seconded.

Meeting closed at 7:17 pm.


Respectfully submitted,

Beth Osborne, Secretary


	

